
 
 
 

 

 
MEDIA ADVISORY 
 
VICTORY MUTUAL WATER COMPANY BOIL WATER NOTICED LIFTED 

June 28, 2024 

The Victory Mutual Water Company Water System and State Water Resources Control Board have announced 

that the Boil Water Notice has been lifted that was in place for residents of the Victory Mutual Water System in 

the area of Shirly Lane to Redbank Road east of Fairfax in Bakersfield.  

After comprehensive testing, it has been determined that the water is safe to drink and cook with. 

It is no longer necessary for residents to boil their tap water or to consume bottled water.  

 

For more information call: 

Water Utility contact: Bill White (661) 366-2625 

State Water Resources Control Board: (559) 447-3300 

Local Environmental Health Jurisdiction: Kern County Public Health (661) 862-8740 

 

 


